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Do Not REPLY to sending email address – inbox is unmonitored.

A merger on Aug 1, 2009 of RSP and Delta Retired Pilots Communication Network 
High Life
For all Delta people who have truly touched the High Life/

Dear PCN,
If you missed any earlier High Life issues - http://pcn.homestead.com/Archive_HL.html
News Section

Mark’s Remarks:  
PCN’s Multiple emails: 

Why so many email accounts?

Well, first I would ask you to use the contact by forms page as much as practicable.  Forms are sent to individual email accounts and pre-sorted for more efficient handling.  This is particularly helpful for illnesses and deaths.  Secondly, you may have noticed that the PCN operates a number of email accounts.  That was started with the intention of allowing a future coordinator to take over that section of the PCN’s business by allowing all requests to that email be managed separately for other PCN business.  For example, if I were to acquire a coordinator who handled all the illness notices for the PCN, than every Illness form and Illness@pilotcommunication.net email could be handled separately by this coordinator.  One can expand this program and through division of labor increase the info flow with out over burdening any one individual.  So that is the reason you see so many different ______@pilotcommunicaiton.net email accounts. 
On other email note:  Currently I email the group in batches from about 20 different email accounts all entitled Pilot Communication Net.  However if you look at the sending email account for the High Life for example, you may see something like info_aa@pilotcommunication.net.   Please be advised that those email accounts are used for OUTGOING email only!  I do not monitor the inboxes of those accounts so if you must email the PCN and not use the forms, than please use one of the appropriate addresses below:  

misc@pilotcommunication.net
death@pilotcommunication.net
illness@pilotcommunication.net
signup@pilotcommunication.net
mark@pilotcommunication.net
Thank you for your cooperation here. 

Request for expression of interests in volunteer coordinator:  As alluded to above, multiple email addresses were established with volunteer collaboration in mind.  I have identified a few initial areas of our network that could use a coordinating manager. The theory for coordinators includes a number of concepts.  First, a shared work load.  If a number do a little, than no one would be burdened with a lot. Secondly, different folks have newer and sometimes better ideas.  Thirdly, with shared work load the PCN can consider expansion and introduction of new connection ideas.  Here are the initial areas that I can see would be very helpful to have coordinating managers: 

· SignUp – managing of adding/subtracting of subscribers and correction of address on distribution lists.

· Misc Posts – help with collecting, reviewing for appropriateness, adding editor notes, and pasting the Misc post together for publication in the High Life. 

· Death Notice – collection of and distribution of notices.  Revising and publishing the Flight West spreadsheet.

· Illness Notice - collection of and distribution of notices and updates.

· Events & Meetings – listing of upcoming local meetings and large events for publication. Possibly establish and update a group calendar.  

· WebSite – Design, additions and maintenance.  

Before coordinators can be asked to help, I have a few issues that I need to work through.  In fact if you see any downside to any of these plans, I would appreciate hearing from you.  Suffice that to say, if you do have an interest in any of the above areas to manage and coordinate, could you please email me personally.  mark@pilotcommunication.net    Thank you. 
SZTANYO -  How do you pronounce that name anyway?  Well, it is a Hungarian spelling to a Slovakian name.  The pronunciation is easier than it looks.  

STANYO  with short a.  
___________________________________________

Delta News (Recent stories of interest): Yahoo, AJC
Delta one of eight airlines to sign on for renewable synthetic diesel 

   The Air Transport Association (ATA) said in a news release today that eight of its member airlines have signed an agreement with Rentech Inc. and Aircraft Service International Group (ASIG) to purchase up to 1.5 million gallons per year of RenDiesel, a renewable synthetic diesel fuel for use in ground service equipment at Los Angeles International Airport beginning in late 2012. Delta is among the initial airline purchasers of RenDiesel. Other airlines include Alaska, American, Continental, Southwest, United, UPS Airlines and US Airways. Other airlines may opt for the fuel in the future. Visit DeltaNet to read the full story.
++++++++++++++++++++++

Flight attendants begin aircraft qualification training

 Building on the company’s merger integration momentum, Aircraft Qualification Training began for more than 20,000 pre-merger Delta and pre-merger Northwest flight attendants this month on each other’s unique aircraft types. Pre-merger Delta flight attendants will receive training on the DC-9, Airbus A319, A320, A330, Boeing 747 and variations of the Boeing 757. Pre-merger Northwest flight attendants will receive training on the MD88, MD90, as well as Boeing 737, 767, 777 and variations of the Boeing 757. The classes will run through March of next year at training centers in Atlanta, Minneapolis/St. Paul and Salt Lake City. The training will include preparatory aircraft computer-based training courses and three days of classroom instruction, including hands-on door operation practice and testing. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++

Hartsfield banking on high-end buyers

Airport brings in luxury retailers to draw in travelers who’ll spend.

By Rachel Tobin Ramos

The Atlanta Journal-Constitution

Monday, August 24, 2009

If you don’t know the Ermenegildo Zegna brand, then you probably aren’t the target market for the luxury retailer. And you may be surprised when the sales clerk says the black travel jacket in the window costs “twenty-six fifty.”

Don’t reach for your quarters. The clerk really means $2,650.

Read More: http://www.ajc.com/search/content//metro/stories/2009/08/24/airportluxury0824.html 
Other Airline News (Recent stories of interest): 
Pilot pleaded to evacuate stranded passengers

Recordings reveal 6 hours of misery; airline rebuts blame.

Associated Press

Saturday, August 22, 2009

WASHINGTON —- The pilot of an airliner stranded overnight on an airport tarmac in Minnesota pleaded unsuccessfully for her 47 passengers to be allowed to get off and go inside a terminal. “We just need to work out some way to get them off … We can’t keep them here any longer,” she said.

The Transportation Department on Friday released recordings of repeated appeals by the pilot and her airline’s dispatchers this month while passengers were kept waiting for about six hours in the cramped plane amid crying babies and a smelly toilet before they were allowed to deplane.

Read more: http://www.ajc.com/search/content//printedition/2009/08/22/flight0822.html
Finance Section (section containing items with financial consequence to our group):
FINANCE: CLAIMS/PBGC/HCTC/INSURANCE/PLANNING/TAX/ESTATE 

Remaining financial items for retirees to watch: 
After Aug 2007 these are retirement items remaining with financial consequence. 

1. PBGC 2nd look re-calc at qualified annuity benefits - completed 8/24/07
2. PBGC make up lump payment for underpayments since termination:  most reported received 1/31/08
3. Final claim distribution by DAL through BSI - pending (now likely in '10 according to Kight)
4. Class Action suit against DAL concerning 5 yr look-back worth in excess of $100 million - withdrawn
5. Final PBGC re-calc "determination" of qualified annuity (likely after claim stock sale) - pending
6. Pension reinstatement/contribution request by DP3 representing the retired pilots. very long shot....pending
7. Roth IRA creation as per Worker, Retiree, and Employer Recovery Act of 2008 - deadline June 22nd, 2009
Insurance (issues about health, life or disability that are of interest):
New DP3 Healthcare Option
August 18, 2009 

Our Mission Statement
To work to preserve the earned pensions, health insurance and other benefits paid by Delta Air Lines to retired Delta pilots, their dependents and survivors.
Dear Mark, 

DP3 is acutely aware that many members have suffered a loss of medical benefits as a result of the bankruptcy of Delta Air Lines.  The post bankruptcy health care benefits we were left with were determined by Delta and the Pilot 1114 Committee - not by DP3.  
 
Unfortunately the 1114 Committee was not able to protect many of our members, notably those who were under age 60 on January 1, 2007.  Due to the age restriction imposed by Delta to qualify for the bankruptcy COBRA, many retired pilots were not eligible for the COBRA option, which was the only Delta sponsored plan eligible for the Health Coverage Tax Credit (HCTC). 
 
Over the past several months I have asked Delta several times to reconsider the decision that prevents retired pilots and their spouses from joining the COBRA eligibility list once they pass their sixtieth birthday.  These efforts have been futile, but I recently discussed this issue with an attorney who is familiar with the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA).  The ARRA not only increased the HCTC contribution from 65% to 80% until the end of 2010, but also provided an accelerated methodology for the creation of a Voluntary Employee Benefit Association (VEBA) that can offer HCTC eligible healthcare insurance to its members.  
 
This initial discussion led to further discussions with the attorney and an independent insurance broker who has worked with the attorney's firm to establish other VEBAs eligible for the HCTC.  Follow on discussions with the entire DP3 board have led to an agreement with the attorney to petition Delta and the Bankruptcy Court to allow us to establish a VEBA, while the insurance broker will shop around for nationwide insurance providers who will offer medical and dental insurance with benefits similar or greater than those currently offered by Delta, at a reduced cost to our members.
 
The health coverage would offer the following to retirees:

   1.  For the under age 65 group: Group coverage, comparable to the Delta Pilot Medical Plan, eligible for the HCTC.  (This plan should prevent the excessive premiums of previous state sponsored, HCTC eligible, options.)
   2. For the over age 65 group:  Offer a plan with similar benefits as the current programs offered to Delta retirees for their "Over 65" coverage based on their needs and desires.  The intent would be to propose a medical benefit insurance plan to operate in conjunction with Medicare, based on a high and low option benefit structure.
   3. Request "Delta Affiliated" status from Delta in order to qualify for the subsidy provided for retirees over age 65.

In order to conserve DP3's financial resources we have negotiated an agreement whereby the attorney will provide his services on a contingency fee basis.  (He will only be paid if he is successful in establishing the VEBA.)  In addition, if the VEBA is established the insurance broker will pay all attorney fees out of their normal broker commissions as long as the VEBA chooses an insurance package offered by the broker. 
 
The next step is to petition the Bankruptcy Court for the establishment of a VEBA.  We hope to have the plans available for the 2010 open enrollment period.  The Trustees of DP3 all agreed that this effort may be of great benefit to a significant number of retirees. Please follow our website for updates.

Sincerely, 

Will Buergey
Chairman, DP3 

 

Visit our web page:  www.dp3.org
Visit our BLOG: http://dp3org.wordpress.com/ 

Pension:
_________________________________________________________________________________
Commercial Section

Investment (Many legitimate firms have helped our group. They are encouraged to contact PCN to add articles here): 
Section reserved for future content.

Travel & Non-Revving (share a quick reco):
Fly Confirmed for Less check-in available at kiosks 

   Starting today, pass riders traveling on Fly Confirmed for Less tickets on Delta routes can check in at self-service kiosks. Agent check-in is no longer required. Kiosk check-in is already offered to Fly Confirmed for Less passengers on Northwest routes. The Fly Confirmed for Less program, formerly known as Family Fares to pre-merger Delta employees, offers a 20% discount off published fares to Delta employees, retirees and certain family members.  “This is just another example of how we are working to enhance the travel experience for our employees and leveraging the industry-leading technology that we use for customers,” said Charlotte Johnson, general manager-Benefits.Also as part of the technology upgrade, employees will notice changes on the priority screens for check-in at the kiosks. Each standby code now has a text indicator explaining what the code should be used for, such as S3 (normal leisure), S2 (priority leisure), S1A (emergency travel), S1 (relocation travel) and S3B (parent, nondependent child).

++++++++++++++++++++++++++

At 04:01 PM 8/22/2009, you wrote:

Dear Dave,  I don't know if this is worthy of your e-mail list or not, but I want to tell you about a recent experience I had with a Buddy Pass.  I wanted a Buddy Pass for my 13 year old grandson to go to Japan and visit his Uncle.  I could not get him authorized on the new Travel Net, so I went to the airport and found a very nice agent who got him authorized and then sold me a round trip ticket to Narita.  My grandson went to the airport and got Business Class to Narita.  When he returned to Narita a couple of weeks later they told him he could not travel by himself on a Buddy Pass unless he was 15 years old and they would not let him on the airplane, altho seats were available.  He called me and that was the first that I had ever heard of that rule.  But when I checked with the pass people they said, "Yes, you have to be 15 before you can travel alone on a Buddy Pass for International travel" (I did not ask about domestic travel).  So my questions were 1) why did you sell me a ticket (I showed them his passport when I purchased the ticket), and 2) why did you let him on the plane in Atlanta?  I found another friendly agent supervisor who said since they sold me the ticket and since they let him on in Atlanta, he would see that my grandson would get home.  A couple of days later my grandson went to Narita airport and was treated like a VIP and was allowed to come home, so the Atlanta supervisor had evidently talked to someone in Narita.  The point of all of this is that the rule is that you have to be 15 to travel alone on International flights.  With warmest wishes,  Don Chapman  Chapmandon@aol.com 
 
PS  I sent this same message to Dick Deeds.

_________________________________________________________________________________
Life Section
Cares and Concerns:
From Jean Wallace, spouse of Ret Capt Jim Wallace.  

From: jbwallace1126@embarqmail.com 
To: Jim Wallace 
Sent: Friday, August 21, 2009 11:13
Subject: Home Again!

Dear Family and Friends,
 
We feel the power of your prayers. That power and all the love that can only come from God and everyone of you is what enables us to do all we need to do. Jim's first treatment
was tough. He couldn't seem to get his strength back. When he doesn't sleep well neither do I. So, when he rests I rest. Our kids have been so considerate and we love you so much for all you do! 
 
Jim had his second Transarterial Chemoembolization (TACE) treatment on Wed. morning. They targeted the lesions not previously hit. There were lesions on both sides of his liver that were treated. There are a few small lesions in the previously treated territory that can be addressed in a subsequent session. We will go back on 9/16 for CTScans (Imaging) to reassess the liver prior to subsequent therapy. Psm. 112:7 
 
Jim tolerated the treatment this time very well. He is weak and tired but we hope by the first of the week he will feel stronger. He hasn't had as much pain this time.
 
We will be able to see the pictures of his liver during these treatments when we see the doctor on the 17th. In the meantime it appears the tumors targeted the first time have
shrunk. Praise God! We continue to pray that the tumors will be sensitive to the chemo
and that there will be no cancer anywhere else in his body. God is faithful. Heb 10:23
 
Thanks to everyone who has offered a prayer on our behalf. There have been many we know. We can feel the love and power behind each one. Jim feels that power each time his prayer pager goes off. We thank God every day for each one of you. Phil 1:3-4 Your love and prayers are carrying us through a difficult and chaotic time in our lives. I thought we each had a guardian angel but there have been hundreds encamped round about us! 
And even through the chaos God is working! One of the nurses Jim gave a PT (personal new testament) to came into our room the next day and asked for another one. She said one of her daughters wanted the one we gave her and she wanted one for the other daughter. We gave her two more. Another nurse wanted to know about The Gideons.
 
1Thes. 5:16,17-18
 
Much Love,
Jim and Jean                                                                          
281-358-3741

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Thanks to Tom Calvanelli for sending this in on his wife Vicki

Full nameof ill  2       Vicki Calvanelli

B Relationship  2 Flight Attnd

C Active Retired  1  Active

D Update    1 1st Notice

E Domicile  1 ATL

F Description of illness  1 Tumor removed from thigh

G Living Spouse  1 Tom Calvanelli

H Address  1 300 Lost Creek Dr

I City  1 Kennesaw

J State  1 GA

K Zip  1 30152

L Hospital  1 Kennestone/Marietta GA

M Guestbook URL  1

Comments - Operation on the 19th very successful. Vicki is doing fine and will be in the hospital until the 26th.

O Contact Name  1 Tom Calvanelli

P Contact Email  1 tomcalvanelli@earthlink.net
R Contact Phone  1 4043126566

Misc Posts to PCN :
Dave Roberts has retired his Email Service 

Dinner for David? 
Dave, You are truly a marvelous person. You work on behalf of the Delta pilots is the most significant action of my career. NO ONE is more deserving of recognition as the God-father of the Delta family than you.  Certainly a testimonial dinner or party in your honor is appropriate and I have forwarded this to Mark and DP3.
Best wishes in all you do.
Warmest regards,   John Morgan, Miami

++++++++++++++++
From: Robert Burns
Date: 8/17/2009 2:04:23 PM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: "Life on earth...........last

Mark, 

The above mentioned subject of this message refers to a phrase at the end of your emails. This phrase is neither scriptural nor relevant to the purpose of this website. This phrase in fact may be offensive to those who practice other faiths or have no religions affiliations. The phrase also implies a religious bias to the overall context of the communications net.  Perhaps you would consider removing it from this site. 

Sincerely, 

Robert Burns

flyrdb@swbell.net
and –

From: dalatcam
Date: 8/21/2009 9:25:49 PM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: religious views

Dear Mark: I really want to thank you for the willingness to take on such a task which is such a service to our pilot group and those associated with us.  I was pleased to read the note about some restrictions on political and religious content. However, I am somewhat shocked to immediately notice the fundamentalist religious message on your header. I personally think that you would serve this purpose better if ,perhaps, a religious section were to made separate from the rest of the website.Those that choose could more freely discuss their views and tempt  those of us with other religious views to go to that section to see what you guys are up to.Thanks  Jerry
Editor:  Thanks to Robert and Jerry for their suggestions.  I have heard the same from one other member.  Bear with me just a bit as I pledge that there will be no preachy or political stump speeches from me on the PCN.  The quote you referenced is in my signature section and quite candidly does say something about me personally.  Your suggestions are duly noted.  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

From: Nancy Ussery
Date: 8/17/2009 10:48:05 AM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: thank yous and suggestions

Mark:
Thank you so much for taking over from Dave. I always wondered how long he could keep up with the almost impossible load of work he had taken on. The Delta family loves to be able to hear the news of family members, so thank you for taking the job.
Dave, I know you have received a lot of thank you notes from others..... just wanted to add mine too. It seems to me you have been in a room somewhere typing for hours on end every day of your supposed retirement!
Best wishes for a new retirement and a wonderful future.  Mark, in your recent letter, you made note of a couple of things I would like to comment on.
1. Assigning columns to others. That is a great idea. More time for you; more info for us.
2. The book list...love it. But if you are not a reader, you must be warned: we readers read a lot, so we always have     at least 5 books we want to mention. If that becomes too much of a column, perhaps you can just publish the title     of the books, and the potential readers can find out the rest on their own time. 
3. Many Delta family members have online business. Could there be a brief listing of these in a column?
Good luck to you,
Nancy Ussery
flight attendant
retired
Editor: I am toying with the idea of division of labor to more efficiently grow and increase the worth of the network.  Right now, I am thinking dividing major sections of what the PCN does and have ‘coordinators’ manage that section (see coordinators above).    Please also reference the above info on PCN’s multiple emails. The book list is just a “baby in infancy”.  With proper management we could not only receive a valuable short report on a good read, but could manage a list of recent recommendations.  
On the business front, I am still working through that.  Various businesses do serve our group and provide valuable goods or services.  However, I wish to protect the privacy of our significant following religiously.  If I do allow listings, articles, appeals  or info from business, etc. targeting our group, all communications would be clearly marked “commercial section”.  In addition there needs to be control as to just who can access this group.  So thanks for your suggestions, I am still working out some kinks as we go forward. 
+++++++++++++++
(I got this from a fellow Veteran and thought you might be interested.....!!!) 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 "I had a doctors appointment at the local VA clinic yesterday and found something very interesting I would like to pass along.. While going through triage before seeing the doctor, I was asked at the end of the exam, three questions: 

(1. Did I feel stressed?) 

 (2. Did I feel threatened?) 

  (3. Did I feel like doing harm to someone?) 

  The nurse then informed me, if I had answered yes to any of the questions, I would have lost my concealed carry permit as it would have gone into my medical records and the VA would have reported it to Homeland Security.   I am a  Viet Nam vet and 15 year cc permit holder. Looks like they are going after us vets. 
  Be forewarned and be aware.  The Obama administration has gone on record as considering veterans and gun owners as potential terrorists.  If you are a veteran, you've been warned. If you know veterans, please pass this on to them.
Human Interest:
Looking for DL Pilot Glen Mefford

From: lsayne@tampabay.rr.com <lsayne@tampabay.rr.com>
Subject: Pilot Information
To: info@deltagoldenwings.com
Date: Tuesday, August 18, 2009, 1:09 PM

Hi
I have been trying for years to locate a retired Delta Pilot and his wife.  His wife is also retired from Delta.  I met him in 1975 as we shared the same hospital room in Arlington, Texas.  I was a student in Bible College and he was still flying for Delta.  His wife was over the flight attendants.  He helped me so much through Bible College and when i graduated we lost contact. I would love to see if he or his wifeare still around.  If you could help i would appreciate it.  their names were Glen and Betty Mefford.  I am not sure on the last name spelling.  The last I had contact with them they lived in Carrollton, Texas.  Thanks for your help.
God Bless
Pastor Lynn Sayne
Tampa, Florida
Good Read (Please share a quick reco about a good book you just read):
Event Announcements (Click here for PCN Org & Groups Page):
Delta Golden Wings 41st Annual Reunion 
October 1- 5th
TIME IS RUNNING OUT!   THE HOTEL IS FILLING UP!

 

 Get your registration in now for our reunion in Saint Louis.  Call 1-314-214-9500 for reservations at the Millennium Hotel re-union registration

Delta Golden Wings
6245 Preston Creek Drive

Dallas, TX 75240 
++++++++++++++++++++++++

ORD FlyIn:

Hi Deltoids 

I have had responses from 19 Pilots and 1 Fight Attendant for a total 31 people.

 

I know there are more of you coming than this, so now would be a great time to reply!!!!!
I don't want to under estimate, and I don't want to over estimate and have a large out of pocket expense. The caterer will have to know by the 28th of this month. (only 5 days from now)

To those that have already responded, I thank you, and to those that will be responding very shortly I thank you in advance.
I hope we have a great turn out and I have my fingers crossed for excellent weather.

Lunch will be served between noon and 1pm. Coffee and some type of roll or donuts will be available for early arrivals.

Contact me directly please,

dbfly@att.net
 

Thanks 

Duane 

PS I may have a very good friend coming, he is retired Northwest/North Central, so please be gentle.

Good Deal/Bad Deal (Share a quick good deal or bad deal you have found – no commercials here!) 
Issue Area  - Good Deal

E Comments Dear Mark,

Thank you for your tireless, great work! Special thanks to whomever shared the "discount cell phone news".  I called AT&T. They asked me to bring proof of my pilot husband's death & I took my DPMP card for proof for me to a local AT&T store.

The discount on my monthly cell phone account will be 21%.  Being a "seasoned citizen" - I appreciate all the discounts out there :)

Widow of: Carl Archer Dodson (Red) 

Robin Davis Dodson

SAT

Hangar Flying (Share a bit of ole hangar flying with the net) : 

Humor & Fun (Share some “vulgarity free” humor with the net):
United Breaks Guitars: Song 2  (Always worth a laugh)

 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h-UoERHaSQg&feature=channel
_____________________________________________________________

Mark Sztanyo 
Retired B767 Capt., CVG

Pilot Communication Net
Contact the Net 
 

Life on earth will soon be past, only what's done for Christ will last!
Serving the Delta community, and  pilots (active and retired) and their families, including original Delta, and former: Northeast, Pan-Am, Western, NWA, Republic, North-Central, Southern Airways, Hughes- Airwest,  and all the Delta Connection carriers.   
 

 ===================
Delta Extra Net Portal -http://dlnet.delta.com/  
Delta Museum & Fly-in information -  http://www.deltamuseum.org 
             Delta Pilots Pension Preservation Committee - http://www.dp3.org 
 Delta Pioneers - http://www.deltapioneersinc.com/ 
Delta Golden Wings - http://www.deltagoldenwings.com/ 
Delta Retiree Connection - http://www.dlretiree.info 
 Delta Retirement Committee -  http://www.dalrc.org/ 
   DAL Pilots DDPSA - http://www.ddpsa.com/
To assure receiving the High Life set spam filters to accept from @pilotcommunication.net. 
                                             To Unsubscribe simply click and send with unsubscribe in subject line.
